
National Finance Center 
 CAPPS Notification

Revised TIMELINE for 2019 Retroactive Pay Raise 

April 18, 2019 

Dear Customer:  

The National Finance Center is continuing to process the 2019 retroactive pay 

adjustments for Pay Period (PP) 07 according to the attached revised 2019 Retroactive 

Pay Raise Activities TIMELINE. Additional SPECIAL NOTES regarding PP07 

processing activities were added for Thursday, April 18, 2019 - Monday, April 22, 2019. 

Due to the volume of pay adjustments being processed in PP07, Agencies should 

suspend processing all personnel actions Thursday, April 18, 2019 – Monday, April 22, 

2019, except for those actions affecting de facto employees.  Normal processing of 

personnel actions can resume on Tuesday, April 23, 2019. 

If you have any questions/comments regarding this notification, please send an email to 

the Annual Pay Raise Mailbox, Annual.PayRaise@usda.gov. 

Thank You, 

2019 Retroactive Pay Raise Team 

https://nfc.usda.gov/ClientServices/HR_Payroll/PayRaise/documents/timeline.pdf
https://nfc.usda.gov/ClientServices/HR_Payroll/PayRaise/documents/timeline.pdf
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